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AMENDMENTS 

1949—Act Oct. 28, 1949, substituted ‘‘Classification Act 

of 1949’’ for ‘‘Classification Act of 1923’’.

Statutory Notes and Related Subsidiaries 

REPEALS 

Act Oct. 28, 1949, ch. 782, cited as a credit to this sec-

tion, was repealed (subject to a savings clause) by Pub. 

L. 89–554, Sept. 6, 1966, § 8, 80 Stat. 632, 655. 

REPEAL OF INCONSISTENT LAWS 

Act June 5, 1942, ch. 336, § 2, 56 Stat. 312, provided 

that: ‘‘All provisions of law inconsistent with this Act 

[this section] are hereby repealed to the extent of such 

inconsistency.’’

ASSISTANT COMMISSIONERS 

An assistant commissioner was authorized by a provi-

sion of act July 16, 1914, ch. 141, § 1, 38 Stat. 490.

Executive Documents 

TRANSFER OF FUNCTIONS 

For transfer of functions of other officers, employees, 

and agencies of Department of the Interior, with cer-

tain exceptions, to Secretary of the Interior, with 

power to delegate, see Reorg. Plan No. 3 of 1950, §§ 1, 2, 

eff. May 24, 1950, 15 F.R. 3174, 64 Stat. 1262, set out in 

the Appendix to Title 5, Government Organization and 

Employees. 

§ 3. Compilation of statutes regulating duties of 
Indian agents and inspectors 

It shall be the duty of the Commissioner of In-
dian Affairs to cause to be compiled and printed 
for the use of Indian agents and inspectors the 
provisions of the statutes regulating the per-
formance of their respective duties, and also to 
furnish said officers from time to time informa-
tion of new enactments upon the same subject. 

(May 17, 1882, ch. 163, § 7, 22 Stat. 88.)

Editorial Notes 

CODIFICATION 

Section is from the Indian Appropriation Act, 1883.

Statutory Notes and Related Subsidiaries 

INDIAN AGENTS 

There have been no Indian agents since 1908. See note 

under section 64 of this title.

Executive Documents 

TRANSFER OF FUNCTIONS 

For transfer of functions of other officers, employees, 

and agencies of Department of the Interior, with cer-

tain exceptions, to Secretary of the Interior, with 

power to delegate, see Reorg. Plan No. 3 of 1950, §§ 1, 2, 

eff. May 24, 1950, 15 F.R. 3174, 64 Stat. 1262, set out in 

the Appendix to Title 5, Government Organization and 

Employees. 

§ 4. Defective record of deeds and papers legal-
ized 

The recording of all deeds and papers prior to 
July 26, 1892, in the office of the Commissioner 
of Indian Affairs is confirmed, approved, and le-
galized; and said record theretofore made shall 
be deemed, taken, and held to be good and valid 
and shall have all the force and effect and be en-

titled to the same credit as if it had been made 
in pursuance of and in conformity to law. But 
shall have no effect whatever upon the validity 
or invalidity of the deed or paper so recorded, 
and shall be no evidence of constructive notice 
to any persons not actually knowing the con-
tents. 

(July 26, 1892, ch. 256, § 1, 27 Stat. 272.)

Executive Documents 

TRANSFER OF FUNCTIONS 

For transfer of functions of other officers, employees, 

and agencies of Department of the Interior, with cer-

tain exceptions, to Secretary of the Interior, with 

power to delegate, see Reorg. Plan No. 3 of 1950, §§ 1, 2, 

eff. May 24, 1950, 15 F.R. 3174, 64 Stat. 1262, set out in 

the Appendix to Title 5, Government Organization and 

Employees. 

§ 5. Record of deeds by Indians requiring ap-
proval 

The Commissioner of Indian Affairs is hereby 
empowered and directed to continue to make 
and keep a record of every deed executed by any 
Indian, his heirs, representatives, or assigns, 
which may require the approval of the President 
of the United States or of the Secretary of the 
Interior, whenever such approval shall have 
been given, and the deed so approved returned to 
said office. 

(July 26, 1892, ch. 256, § 2, 27 Stat. 273.)

Executive Documents 

TRANSFER OF FUNCTIONS 

For transfer of functions of other officers, employees, 

and agencies of Department of the Interior, with cer-

tain exceptions, to Secretary of the Interior, with 

power to delegate, see Reorg. Plan No. 3 of 1950, §§ 1, 2, 

eff. May 24, 1950, 15 F.R. 3174, 64 Stat. 1262, set out in 

the Appendix to Title 5, Government Organization and 

Employees. 

§ 6. Seal; authenticated and certified documents; 
evidence 

The Commissioner of Indian Affairs shall 
cause a seal to be made and provided for the said 
office, with such device as the President of the 
United States shall approve, and copies of any 
public documents, records, books, maps, or pa-
pers belonging to or on the files of said office, 
authenticated by the seal and certified by the 
Commissioner thereof, or by such officer as 
may, for the time being, be acting as or for such 
Commissioner, shall be evidence equally with 
the originals thereof. 

(July 26, 1892, ch. 256, § 3, 27 Stat. 273.)

Executive Documents 

TRANSFER OF FUNCTIONS 

For transfer of functions of other officers, employees, 

and agencies of Department of the Interior, with cer-

tain exceptions, to Secretary of the Interior, with 

power to delegate, see Reorg. Plan No. 3 of 1950, §§ 1, 2, 

eff. May 24, 1950, 15 F.R. 3174, 64 Stat. 1262, set out in 

the Appendix to Title 5, Government Organization and 

Employees. 
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